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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who try to solve friendship problems when they occur’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Jaden W
Jaxon O
	Skye S
Grace G
	Kobie G
No Name
	Layla P

Luke W
	Leo S
George H
	Lewis M
Jacob S

	Year 1
	Hercus K
Hilary Y
	Harold O
Aden C
	Jessica H
Freya K
	Avin I
Agnes S
	Harley N
Hope K
	Aurora L
Harley T

	Year 2
	No Name
Oliver A
	Ava W
Rosie W
	Ella-Mae
Ahil M
	Emilia C
Freddie T
	Annabelle B
Maja LW
	Rufus C
George L

	Year 3 
	Kaycee-Leah L
Dulcie A
	Ava P
Eva H
	Eva H
Rosie R
	Eric W
Darcie E
	Riley P
Joshua E
	Ethan C
Charlie P

	Year 4
	Eva K
Poppy P
	Allie W
Miya E
	Harvey S
Ivy S
	Ellis C
Brodie W
	Aston E
Jonah M
	Irol L
Theo P

	Year 5
	Grace B
Dexter F
	Oliver N
Niamh B
	Rupert T
Sofia L
	Esmee R
Ellen G
	Riley P
Heidi W
	Fraser B
Vincent BH

	Year 6
	DeeDee F
Gracie W
	Alfie H
Heath C
	Alayna S
Poppy R
	Phoebe M
Nancy P
	Olivia-Rose C
Sam B
	Sami C
Jacob R

	Walliams
	1070
	Rowling
	1284

	Dahl
	1463
	Cowell
	1194


Parking
We ask that parents park courteously in the local area during collection and pick-up times.  Thank you.
Year 4 Birds of Prey Trip

On Tuesday, the Year 4 children went on a school visit to Gauntlet Birds of Prey centre. The children had a fantastic time and enjoyed all the activities, which included a tour of the centre to see all the birds, and very informative flying shows. The children and staff learned about the habitats and diets of the different animals and birds such as eagles, vultures and owls. Most importantly, the children had the opportunity to looks at all the different types of feathers and the eggs from which the birds are hatched. The children enjoyed learning about the different birds of prey and seeing them fly above their heads. Their behaviour was outstanding and the centre commented on how amazing the children were. Thank you to the adult volunteers who helped out on the day, to the Friends Association for subsidising the cost, and for your contribution to support this trip.
Year Reception Gardening Club
Class1 enjoyed their gardening earlier this week. Next Tuesday, 13th May, is the turn of Class 2’s club.

Year 4 Swimming

Please note that there will be no swimming for Year 4 pupils this week because of the SATs tests taking place. Swimming will return to normal the following week on Wednesday 21st May. Thank you.
Year 6 SATs
Next week sees the administration of the statutory Key Stage 2 SATs tests for Year 6 pupils, and Year 6 children are invited to attend a daily breakfast from 8:30am. Please ensure that children arrive at school on time, as tests begin straight away after morning registers.

Tests will be also be taking place in other year groups during the coming weeks, and full attendance is appreciated. Thank you.
After School Clubs
Because the SATs are taking place next week, many of the after-school clubs have been cancelled for the week. Please check at the bottom of the newsletter to see if your child’s club is taking place or not. Thank you.
Wigan Libraries School’s Summer Newsletter

The Wigan Libraries team has asked us to share some of their forthcoming events with you, for the summer term 2025, including opportunities for budding authors as part of The Kindness Club project; an opportunity for Year 5 pupils to meet Children’s Laureate, Frank Cottrell-Boyce; an opportunity for footballers to meet children’s author, Tom Palmer; a draw to meet Dame Maggie Aderin-Pocock; a Summer Reading Challenge. Further details are available from your local library.
Three Sisters Cycling Event
There is a free event taking place at Three Sisters race circuit, starting on 21st May. The flyer is available for you to download from the school website Community tab or by clicking here
Holiday Clubs

There are more holiday clubs and out of school activities being added to the Community tab/Holiday Clubs and Out Of School Activities page of the school website all the time, now including a Wigan Warriors ‘May Madness’ camp, a Leigh Football Development club starting next week, and a weekly brass instrument training band. Follow the link to the page to download detailed flyers.

Year 6 Transition to High School
In the coming weeks, many of our Year 6 pupils will be invited to meet their Year 7 form tutors and spend time familiarising themselves with their new school, ready for September. Often, high school will let us know general dates, but if you have any particular appointments, please let us know.
School Dinners

Next week, (week commencing Monday 12th May) it will be Week 1 of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Joey WS of Class 7 hiked up Scafell Pike in the Lake District on Saturday last, with some of his rugby team mates. Between them they raised over £750 for their team. Well done everybody!
Josie T in Class 6 has received three awards for ballet at her medal presentation last weekend. Josie has worked hard to achieve a turquoise rosette and a medal from the International Dance Teacher Association and was highly commended by the examiner. She was also awarded the Specialist award for ballet from her dance school. Well done, Josie!
Alice M from Class 7 has had a fabulous couple weeks playing in her rugby matches for Leigh East ARLFC Under 8's team. In her match against Thatto Heath last week she was awarded Opposition Player of the Match, and more recently in her match against Bank Quay Bulls, she was awarded the coaches’ Player of the Match for her resilience, determination and team work leading them in defence. She even scored a try! Well done Alice.
Leo D from Class 4 was given the opportunity to be a mascot at the Manchester United v Athletic Club semi-finals game yesterday evening. You may have seen him walking out with the players, live on TV. What a wonderful experience for Leo!

On Saturday last, Poppy P from Class 13 took part in the Youth Development League on behalf of Leigh Harriers, after being selected for the U13's team.  Running against athletes two years above her age group, she managed to achieve a first place in the 75m sprint and the 4x100m relay. Great job, Poppy!

Nathan R from Class 4 has passed his Stage 4 Swimming after only 4 months. Well done Nathan.
Woody has passed his Stage 6 swimming. Well done Woody.

After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 2
	Gardening
	Tuesday 13th May
	4:00pm
	Classroom door

	Class 5
	Gardening Club
	Tuesday 13th May
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 2
	Lego
	Thursday 15th May
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Eco
	Eco Club
	Friday 16th May 
	4:00pm
	Main front entrance


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
